
March 20 ~ 21, 2021
5th Sunday of Lent

Saturday Evening:
4:00    St. Rose of Lima: deceased members of the Brisson

Family by Leonard Brisson
Sanctuary Lamp:  parishioners who are dealing 
with COVID-19 themselves or in their families

6:00 St. Joseph (ILM):  George Boutah, SR. by son George 
& Family

            Sanctuary Lamp:  Rudy Prairie for improved health

Sunday Morning:
 8:00 St. Joseph (Gr.I): Rudy Prairie for improved health

Sanctuary Lamp:  parishioners dealing with life-
threatening medical issues

10:30  St. Amadeus:  Eric Christopher by the Reed Family
Sanctuary Lamp:  Rudy Prairie for improved health

Mon. 8:30 am: St. Amadeus: Steve and Rachel Long by 
Jeanne & Ed Bousquet

Tues. 5:30 pm:  St. Joseph (Gr. I.): we join the entire Diocese
today in praying for the well-being and personal 
special intentions of Father Larry Organiza
(Holy Hour begins 1 hour prior, at 4:30 pm)

Wed. 8:30 am:  St. Rose of Lima: Sharon Roy by Alice & Joe 
Toth

Thurs. 5:30 pm:  St. Joseph (Gr. I.): parishioners dealing 
with life-threatening medical issues

Fri. 8:30 am: St. Rose of Lima: our fellow parishioners now
living in nursing home and rehab facilities

Special prayers are requested at our Masses for
parishioners who are dealing with COVID-19 themselves

or in their families

 Please pray for our sick:     Ray “Papa” Allen –  Michael 
Antonioli – Howard Atherton – Shawn Beaudoin – Adele Beck
– David Brownell – Marianne Dubuque – Antoinette Howard –
Jean Labombard  – Norma Lafayette – Pat McCann – 
Bernadette Milani – Ronald Morin – David Pelkey – Jordan 
Pidgeon – Rudy Prairie – Wayne Roberge – Lloyd Rollins – 
Dan Smith – Daniel Therrien – those with Alzheimer’s and 
their caregivers  – those in nursing homes, rehab centers, 
hospitals and the home-bound  – hospital and clinic workers 
everywhere 

Recently deceased

Robert Miller 3

Tim “Elvis” Tatro 2

John Clayton 4

5th Sunday of Lent

During Lent, our Lord calls us to make a conversion of the 
heart. Our parents, teachers, or mentors can show us the 
way, but then it is up to us to commit to Christ’s mission.  
As we approach the days in which we remember Jesus’ 
suffering and death, we ask ourselves if we are willing to 
resolve to die to sin and to live faithfully, selflessly, and 
courageously in the Lord.

Parish Offices Closed
March 22 – 24  

Back to their regular schedule on
Monday, March 29th 

Please join our Parish Family for
Mass!

Sign-in sheets: When you enter the church, you must 
add your information to the sign-in sheets near the 
door, including a valid telephone number. This is for 
contact tracing, should a COVID-19 outbreak occur in the 
future.  

Masks required to attend (even if you are wearing a 
Face Shield). Please bring hand sanitizer to use if you 
have it.

Bishop Coyne is still permitting people to stay home 
ONLY
 if you are not comfortable or feel you are at risk 
attend-ing in public.  You are, however, still required to 
“attend” via TV or an internet site. 

To schedule Confessions or Last Rites, please contact 
Father Larry:  (802) 796-3481

TELEVISED MASSES 
Diocese of Burlington: 

vermontcatholic.org/news/ communication/tv-mass/
Sunday Mass:  10:00 am             Daily Mass:      12:05 
pm

EWTN Television (on DISH-Ch. 261 and Direct TV-Ch. 
370):  Daily Mass at 8 am, Noon and 7 pm

The CW Channel (Plattsbugh): Sunday at 10 am

WCAX-Channel 3 (Burlington):  Sunday at 6 am  

Direct TV-Channel 307:  Sunday at 8 am

Online: Catholictv.org: search any Mass, any day (by 
date)  

Make Lent count this year
Friday Evenings:  Stations of the Cross at St. Rose of Lima
(S.Hero) and St. Amadeus (Alburgh) beginning at 6 pm

(VIRTUAL EVENTS)

Marriage Preparation Retreat Date for 2021:
   April 24, 2021                St. Joseph Cathedral, Burlington 

Call either of our offices for information on this and other 
requirements for weddings within our diocese.

ACCESS THESE WHEN IT’S CONVENIENT FOR YOU!

Daily Recitation of the Rosary: 
videos available on your
schedule, featuring a member of
our Vermont diocesan
community. If you are looking for
ways to grow in holiness this Lenten 
season, spend just 10 minutes a 
day with the Rosary Recited in
English, French, Spanish,
Swahili, Latin and Amer. Sign Language at: 

https://www.vermontcatholic.org/news/ 
communication/rosary/

Challenges to Grow Your Marriage: find weekly challenges for
married couples to spend time together at:                               
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/ministries-programs/ 
marriage-family/marriage-enrichment/   

Families of Faith:  video series focusing on people within our
own ranks: Priests, Deacons, and even Bishop Coyne, 
providing brief (3 minutes!) family-focused reflections on the 
Sunday Gospels. The current catalog can be found online at 
the link below, with more added in the coming weeks!
https://vimeo.com/ showcase/7861281

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE RESOURCES
Domestic Violence        800-228-7395
Sexual Violence            800-489-7273
Teen Dating Abuse       866-331-9474
VT Network:     https://vtnetwork.org

Domestic Violence Resources:
Http://dcf.vermont. gov/resources/ domestic-violence

Parish Support  - Thank you!
Sunday Collections: * 
St. Amadeus/St Joseph (ILM) $  739
St. Rose of Lima/St. Joseph (Gr. Isle): $  622       

Second Collections: 
St. Amadeus/St Joseph (ILM):             $ 111     
St. Rose of Lima/St. Joseph (Gr. Isle):  $ 133
     
  * These figures do not include gifts to the parish

This Weekend’s 2nd Collection: Maintenance Fund
Next Weekend:  Fuel Fund
When making   contributions to our churches    please make 
checks out to:      Our Lady of the Lake Parish     and indicate in 
the memo area which church should receive your donations.

Parish Miscellany…
Hannaford Stores Food distribution: St. Amadeus Parish 
Center Hours: Wednesdays ONLY beginning around 9 am 
(sometimes they arrive earlier). (No longer on Fridays also.) 
This is NOT for the NEEDY ONLY, but items go quickly so 
get there early!  

St. Amadeus Food Shelf: St. Amadeus Rectory; open 
Tuesdays from 9:30 – 4:30 (or whenever Laura is working)   
We are always looking for donations of pasta, pasta 
sauce, peanut butter, soups and canned vegetables. Bring
to our offices or St. Amadeus masses.

EASTER MASSES

https://vermontcatholic.org/news/communication/tv-mass/
https://vtnetwork.org/
https://vimeo.com/%20showcase/7861281
http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjUEOgjAQAF8DR9LdFksPPSCJJxL9wlIWSwTXlIrx92Iyh7lMZvQWNFpTzh4VggLQ0KBTroIKuu7c1rqtTdec0WFh1LRIeDwlcxVkLaNXlqmm4JyplQFWgcYRLDlr9MCDxnLxMefXVui2wMvBPq8s__jwLcon0MaH2uYE2ECZ_PWdehq_MuXIPT34Rmne4rHeOa3yzIFylGUOlaT7D0rzOVU
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/ministries-programs/%20marriage-family/marriage-enrichment/
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/ministries-programs/%20marriage-family/marriage-enrichment/
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/news/%20communication/rosary/
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/news/%20communication/rosary/


ADVANCE RESERVATIONS 
ARE REQUIRED 

People not signed up in advance will only
be admitted if there is space after
reservations are filled.  Sign up at any
mass (sign up sheets at entrances); call the
St. Rose Office: (802) 372-4092 (do not
call St. Amadeus); or email the parish
(address on front of bulletin). You will
receive confirmation of your reservation
from our office.  IF YOU DO NOT, DO NOT ASSUME 
YOU HAVE A RESERVATION. Please check with our 
office again. Please pass the word along to your family 
and friends who may not see our notices.  

Easter Vigil:           6 pm:   St. Rose of Lima (S. Hero)
      9 pm:   St. Joseph (Isle La Motte)

Easter Day:            8 am: St. Joseph (Grand Isle)
                         10:30 am:  St. Amadeus (Alburgh)

Prayer is when
you talk to God

Meditation is when
you  listen to God



Dear Parishioners of Our Lady of the Lake Parish,

My name is Elizabeth and I live in Grand Isle. Myself and many of the people I know at St. Joseph’s/St. 
Rose are very disappointed to have to say good-bye to Father Larry, as I believe everyone is throughout 
the parish. After having to say good-bye to him, the hardest thing is trying to connect with other 
parishioners in order to plan something to recognize his dedication to us. Given how spread out we are 
and how seldom we see one another, we need to find a way to organize.  Also, we have a very short 
time frame to work in. As of today, we are exactly three weeks away from when he goes home. The last 
week will be Easter Week, and it will be full of Masses and we won’t have a lot of time to say good-bye 
that week. Voila the time frame:

Monday, March 15 
Tuesday, March 16
Wednesday, March 17
Thursday, March 18 
Friday, March 19 – Feast of St Joseph

Saturday, March 20 – Chicken Dinner at St. Rose
Sunday, March 21 – Zoom Meeting: Parish Discussion of Father Larry Leaving (3 pm)

Monday, March 22 
Tuesday, March 23
Wednesday, March 24 – Zoom Meeting: Parish Discussion of Father Larry Leaving (7:30 PM)
Thursday, March 25
Friday, March 26

Sat, March 27 – IDEA: Group photos after the evening masses – outside, “socially distanced” etc. etc. 
Sun, March 28 – IDEA: Group photos after the morning masses – outside, “socially distanced” etc. etc.

Monday, March 29 – Palm Sunday
Tuesday, March 30
Wednesday, March 31 
Thursday, April 1 – Holy Thursday
Friday, April 2 – Good Friday

Saturday, April 3 – Holy Saturday
Sunday, April 4 – Easter Sunday

Monday, April 5 – Father leaves Vermont early in the morning

So I have a bunch of ideas which I’m just going to put out there.

1. A photo album – turn in your photos, if you have some. 

2. A memory book/a thank you book – this is where we all thank him for something he did or 
recall a nice memory and just say what it meant to us. I was thinking we could try to come up 
with “100 Thank Yous” – a page of all the little things that we remember him doing that we 
really appreciated. There is so much to be thankful for about what Father Larry has done for us 
that I think it would be nice if we could try to write them up. I know this is kind of one of those 
“goofy little kid ideas” that feels like something you would have a kindergartner do, but I still 
hope that this idea might be acceptable to you. (By the way, I would encourage people to try to 



write multiple little memories/thank yous, if they have multiple, and these thank yous could 
either include your name (as in, “From Elizabeth”) or just be left anonymous. Either is fine.)

3. Taking up a collection as a personal gift – this would be non-tax deductible because it would 
be considered a gift – I am suggesting this because I think it would be nice, and I know at least 
one other parishioner who also thought it would be nice. Our Parish has donated so much 
already to many things that I think I am encouraged to ask. Although, I’m not really asking you 
to contribute. I’m just saying – if anybody wants to contribute a non-tax deductible amount of 
money to a collection for Father Larry, that money will be received by Laura and presented to 
Father Larry at a point in the future to be decided upon later.

4. So – to send money to this Father Larry Good-Bye Fund, you may hand the money to Laura 
Limoge if you see her personally, or you may place it in a separate envelope with the words 
“Non-tax deductible gift for you-know-what” on it, and place it in the collection box on Sunday 
and hopefully somebody will sort of set those aside and get them to Laura before Father sees 
them. Alternatively, you could mail a check to Laura. So many options.

5. I have many, many more ideas, but I don’t want to overwhelm anyone. 

6. A way to say good-bye – it would be nice if we could find a way to say good-bye. This could be 
short and sweet, such as we all gather outside of our respective parishes on the last 
Saturday/Sunday Mass before Easter and have one person with a good camera to be a 
photographer and we take a very spread-out, socially distanced group photo in front of our 
church. This could also be singing a special thank you or good bye song at the end of one of our 
final masses with Father Larry. 

7. Hand-made gifts – hand made gifts are always nice, too. I know that anything from hand-made 
cards from kids in the catechism classes to… I don’t know… whatever YOUR secret craft-talent 
is… if you feel inclined to make something for Father Larry, then go right ahead!

8. All these ideas sound like A LOT – but not everybody is going to do everything. I think the best 
thing we could do is the 100 Thank Yous list. And if people with kids had their kids make a little 
card for Father Larry, that would be awesome. I might make something handmade if I can. So – 
these are all ideas. 

9. Questions/Ideas/Anyone want to yell at me for suggesting all this?



I’m setting up a Zoom Meeting for SATURDAY, MARCH 20th at 3 PM. Nobody has to come. The topic of 
the Zoom Meeting is: “Parish Discussion of Father Larry’s Leaving”. 

I will set up a second Zoom Meeting on WEDNESDAY, MARCH 24TH at 8PM as a follow-up. Just in case. 
And, don’t worry, I’m preparing myself now for nobody joining my Zoom Meeting. 
But you know what? Somebody has to at least TRY to organize with the rest of the parish. 
If it doesn’t work out, it doesn’t work out – but at least I can try it, right?


